
 

 

 

 
  

  
 

  
  

 
   

  
  

   
   

   
   

  
    

      
  

  
  

   
  

      
   

   
  

 
   

   
    

   
 

  
 

  
 

  
  

 
   

 

 
  

 
    

Monitoba·~ 
Environment and C Ii mate· Change 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard 
Winnipeg MB  R3Y 0L6 
T 204-945-8321 F 204-945-5229 
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca 

File No.: 1071.10 

July 31, 2025 

Tim Shanks 
Director of Water and Waste 
Water and Waste, City of Winnipeg 
110-1199 Pacific Avenue 
Winnipeg MB R3E 3S8 
tshanks@winnipeg.ca 

Dear Tim Shanks: 

Re: North End Water Pollution Control Centre – Environment Act Licence 
No. 2684 RRR – Quarterly Progress Report Acknowledgement 

Thank you for the quarterly progress report dated April 30, 2025, regarding the 
upgrades at the North End Water Pollution Control Centre (NEWPCC). The report 
covers the period from January 1 to March 31, 2025. 

I acknowledge receipt of the report. The City of Winnipeg must continue to submit 
quarterly progress reports with adequate details. The reports must include accurate 
information such as start date, targeted completion date, and current status for each of 
the identified activities and milestones. 

Please include in subsequent quarterly progress reports a figure showing the 
annual total phosphorus loading in the final effluent from all three wastewater treatment 
plants and  the total loading from the three plants from 2000 to the current year. The 
estimated loading for the current year should be shown and labeled accordingly. 

Please also continue to include the detailed Project Milestones and Task 
Descriptions as stated in Table 4 for Biosolids Facilities (erroneously noted as Table 3 
on page 12) and Table 5 for Nutrient Removal Facilities. 

The City of Winnipeg must provide notice, in writing, immediately if there are 
further delays/changes to the schedule to EABDirector@gov.mb.ca and 
ECEBranch@gov.mb.ca. This acknowledgment letter should not be construed as an 
approval of the proposed work or the planned timeline for its completion. 
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Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Siobhan 
Burland Ross, Engineering Manager, Industrial and Wastewater, Environmental 
Approvals Branch at Siobhan.BurlandRoss@gov.mb.ca or 204-793-6487. 

Sincerely, 

Original Signed By 
Agnes Wittmann 
Director 
The Environment Act 

c. Cynthia Wiebe, Chris Carroll, Linda McCusker, J. Goodbrandson, Alison Weiss,
Lana Obach, Michelle Paetkau, Robert Taylor - City of Winnipeg
Siobhan Burland Ross, Barsha Sagan - Environmental Approvals
Yvonne Hawryliuk, Kristy Forrestall, Neil Rentz, Sonja Bridges- Environmental
Compliance and Enforcement Branch

mailto:Siobhan.BurlandRoss@gov.mb.ca

